
SOUTH AFRICA 

After reaching a deadlock 
and having to go to arbitra­
tion the FOSATU affiliate 
Western Province Motor Asse­
mbly Workers Union and Ley-
land reached a new agreement 
covering the Cape plants. 

The Agreement contained wage 
increases and more important 
greater rights of union 
recognition and important 
new conditions of em­
ployment. Its believed that 
this agreement is probably 
the most progressive signed 
by any registered union in 
South Africa. 
CONGRATULATIONS LEYLAND WOR­
KERS. 

STRIKE 

The seriousness of the wage 
problem was shown when 
workers at the Elsies River 
plant of Leyland went on a 
wildcat strike on the 
Despite initial management 
refusal they then agreed to 
talk to the Union. During 
the negotiations it was 
agreed that management would 
consider wage increases. 
The strong role of the Union 
and their discipline saved 
the situation from chaos. On 
12th February, 1979 the 
management announced 
increases of between 10c and 
20c per hour bringing the 
minimum hourly wage to 98c 
per hour. 

BRITAIN 

Judging by our newspapers 
one would think that British 
Leyland shop stewards were 



crazy and management angels. 
Here is a brief summary of 
the actual events. 

BRITISH LEYLAND 
_ 

In September last year, Bri­
tish Leyland in England de­
cided to close 13 of its 
plants. This meant that 25 
000 workers would lose their 
jobs. At the same time 
management was demanding 
drastic changes in estab­
lished work practices. Shop 
Stewards of Amalgamated En­
gineering Workers Union at 
B. Leyland published a docu­
ment putting forward sug­
gestions to the B. Leyland 
on how to prevent this 
decline of the company. They 
felt that if their 
suggestions were put into 
action no workers would need 
to lose their jobs. 

For writing this document 
management fired senior shop 
steward Derek Robinson. 
Almost immediately 30,000 B. 
Leyland workers went on 
strike in protest against 
this. Management refused to 
re-instate Robinson but said 
they would allow a union 
inquiry into the reasons for 
his dismissal, on condition 
that the workers would go 
back to work. The inquiry 
recommended that Robinson be 
given back his job because 
the reasons for his 
dismissal where unfair. The 
union has said that if mana­
gement does'nt agree to this 
they will be forced to call 
their 80,000 workers out on 
strike. 


